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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
November 11, 2014
The meeting was called to order at 7:34 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Jan Godek, Charlie Parke and Rob Sikorski.  
OLD BUSINESS
Community Forestry Management Plan for 2015-2019

Rob has incorporated new guidance from the New Jersey Forestry Service into the 2015-2019 Plan.  CSIP names and practice requirements have been revised.  He has obtained updates from the new Washington Township Master Plan (updated maps) and added the impact of the Emerald Ash Borer under Objectives for the upcoming period.  We expect to complete the Plan by December.
NEW BUSINESS
Community Outreach

As there are still funds available in our 2014 budget, we will order brochures and two brochure display stands from the International Society of Arboriculture (ISA), to be put in the Washington Township Library.  Residents will be able to select from twenty different brochures covering a variety of topics.  We will also order 300 Mulch Volcano brochures in both English and Spanish from the Shade Tree Federation. 

Karen Andolina – 18 Quail Run and Annie Barron – 4 Appletree
These homeowners submitted Shade Tree Notification Forms requesting pruning of dead tree branches.  Steve will forward to Scott Frech.

Drive-By Street Tree Assessment and Inventory
Steve stated he has been conducting a survey of tree varieties in Washington Township and hopes to finish the assessment by the end of this year.  We will summarize his findings on a spreadsheet of common and botanical names of tree varieties by street (169 streets and approximately 27 varieties of trees).  Once completed, we will request this inventory be put on our website so residents can easily look up the varieties of trees planted on their streets.
Bert the Eagle, Flocktown Road and Schooley’s Mountain Road
By memo to Steve Zaikowski dated November 11, 2014, Teri Lyons requested his thoughts regarding a status report received from Kriss Olsen (the individual who repaired the Eagle).  The report states repairs have been made to the Eagle where it was hit, the rot has stabilized, the roots are firm, the base is solid and it is not leaning.  However, the Eagle has sustained insect damage.  A preservative and annual extermination were recommended.

Steve consulted with Steve Bruin of Tamke and asked him to do a test on the Eagle with a Resistagraph to measure wood resistance in order to determine the extent of cavities.  Steve will follow up with Steve Bruin on this.
Emerald Ash Borer – N.J. State Forestry Service Pest Alert Handout
Rob reviewed the content of the Shade Tree portion of the Washington Township website.  The 2010-2014 Community Forestry Management Plan is posted.  The older Tree Replacement Form is posted instead of the updated Washington Township Shade Tree Notification Form.  The Tree Planting .pdf is fine but the PowerPoint presentation is skewed.  Steve also has a handout titled “Street Tree Fact Sheets” which would be a useful reference in conjunction with the soon-to-be-completed street tree inventory.  Steve will make a copy to be scanned and added to our website.  Steve requested all committee members take a look at the website to discuss further at our December meeting.
NEXT MEETING
The December meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 9, 2014.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
